
 I am Taisuke Nishimura, Chief of Corporate Planning Unit, Dai-ichi Life Holdings, Inc.

 Thank you for joining our conference call to discuss the Dai-ichi Life Group’s financial
results for the nine months ended December 31, 2019.

 I will share the general overview of third quarter financial results with pages 1 through
4, followed by a question and answer session.

 Please turn to page 1.



 I would like to highlight three points with respect to group financial results.
 First, in terms of sales performance, new business ANP for our three domestic life 

insurance companies decreased due to the suspension of sales of business owners 
insurance and a slowdown in consumer demand for savings-type products amid 
declining domestic and foreign interest rates. On the other hand, new business ANP for 
third sector insurance products increased YoY.

 As for DL, in addition to dementia insurance launched in December 2018, income 
support insurance launched in September 2019 performed well.

 Next, in terms of consolidated earnings, group adjusted profit increased significantly by 
38% YoY .

 DL profit was flat YoY because of an increase in net gains on sales of securities, offset 
by an expected decrease in fundamental profit from market fluctuations and an increase 
in losses on derivative transactions.

 Our overseas life insurance business profit increased due to the impact of acquisitions of 
in-force policy blocks by PLC and improvement in profit at DLVN. DFL increased its 
adjusted profit due to reversal of contingency reserves associated with guaranteed 
minimum maturity benefits (GMMB) for matured variable annuities.

 Regarding our annual forecast, progress of group adjusted profit was better than 
expected but we maintain our initial annual forecast. We took into account several 
factors including the favorable impact of reversal of contingency reserves at DFL, which 
is expected to normalize after the third quarter and the effect of market fluctuations on 
DL and DFL. In addition, DL is considering a potential reinsurance transaction ceding of 
in-force policy blocks as we have done in the previous fiscal year.

 Lastly, picking up a current topic, as mentioned in the presentation for the first half 
results, TAL engaged in a large scale group insurance deal resulting in new business 
ANP to increase fourfold YoY. 

 Please see the next page.



 Here are details of domestic life sales results.

 The table on the left is the new business ANP YoY comparison for our three domestic
life insurance companies. Overall new business ANP decreased significantly due to the
suspension of sales of business owners insurance from February 2019 to July 2019. At
DL and NFL, strong sales of flagship products drove third sector growth up by 14%
(excluding business owners insurance).

 The graph on the right shows sales trends of two new products from DL. DL is
strategically expanding third sector products and both are increasing the number of
total policies sold. Notably, income support insurance which launched in September
2019, caters to the needs of customers in their 20s and 30s. 60% of income support
insurance policies were purchased by this younger age group and is selling at a faster
pace than dementia insurance with over 100 thousand policies sold in the first three
months since launch.

 Please see the next page.



 Here are factors affecting group adjusted profit and consolidated net income.

 Group adjusted profit increased by 38% YoY to 213.5 billion yen.

 DL fundamental profit decreased as expected and was offset by an increase in net gains
on sales of securities. At DFL, in addition to reversal of contingency reserves, reduced
losses related to guaranteed minimum maturity benefits (GMMB) reserves, provided a
favorable impact. PLC and DLVN drove the increase in profit for the overseas life
insurance business.

 Net income decreased significantly due to the impact of losses on market value
adjustment (MVA) at DFL affected by lower interest rates.

 Please see the next page.



 This is a summary of consolidated results against our annual forecast.

 Group adjusted profit was better than expected but we maintain our initial annual
forecast. We took into account several factors including the favorable impact of reversal
of contingency reserves at DFL, which is expected to normalize after the third quarter,
and the effect of market fluctuations on DL and DFL. In addition, DL is considering a
potential reinsurance transaction ceding of in-force policy blocks as we have done in the
previous fiscal year.

 As for net income, while we will monitor market fluctuation trends that affect market
value adjustment at DFL, no revision is being made at this time.

 This concludes my presentation. Thank you very much.



 Although new business ANP decreased YoY, third sector ANP (excluding business 
owners insurance) increased driven by dementia and income support insurance product 
sales.

 As for fundamental profit, in addition to factors such as yen appreciation and a drop in 
interest rates, the timing of redemption of higher yield bonds resulted in a decrease in 
positive spread, which was within the range of our initial assumptions. 

 Net income was flat YoY due to an increase in net gains on sales of securities derived 
from a decrease in losses on foreign bonds sale compared to the previous fiscal year 
offsetting an increase in net losses on derivative transactions.



 Even though new business ANP decreased after a particularly strong previous period
and the effect of falling foreign interest rates since last summer, in-force policies ANP
increased steadily.

 As it was in the first half, net loss continues due to market value adjustments (MVA)
under low interest rates. Adjusted profit excluding MVA impact increased significantly
due to reversal of contingency reserves on matured variable annuities and decrease in
losses related to GMMB reserves.

 Reversal of contingency reserves at DFL is expected to normalize after the third quarter.



 New business ANP decreased significantly due to suspension of business owners
insurance sales. Flagship third sector medical insurance steadily drove new business and
in-force policies ANP.

 Adjusted profit decreased due to higher operating costs that arose from sales expansion
of medical products.



 Net income from overseas life increased due to favorable impact from acquisitions at
PLC and DLVN was relieved from the burden of stacking additional policy reserves,
which was required during the previous period under low interest rates.

 Janus Henderson contributed to net income after becoming an equity-method affiliate
from the second quarter of the previous fiscal year.



 Pre-tax adjusted operating income increased YoY. Although life marketing segment was
adversely affected by low interest rates, the Liberty Life transaction and Great West
acquisition of in-force blocks of business completed in June 2019 contributed to the
increase.



 Both new business ANP and in-force ANP increased significantly due to a large scale
group insurance deal.

 In Australia, there has been a legislative change affecting group insurance offered
through superannuation, a compulsory private pension, and since July, superannuation
scheme members who have not made contributions for a certain period, may optionally
continue insurance coverage. Additionally, with legislative effective from April 2020, a
wider range of superannuation subscribers will be able to opt in insurance coverage.

 Underlying profit decreased due to temporarily higher insurance claims in group
insurance.





 Group EEV at the end of December 2019 was approximately 6.3 trillion yen.

 Group EEV increased due to the impact from Great West in-force policy block
acquisition by PLC and an increase in unrealized gains from equity stake held at DL, in
addition to an increase in new policies at group companies.














































